## December 4, 2013

During a meeting on December 2, 2013 between WCCFT officers and administration, administration's response to the union's concerns about limits placed on adjunct teaching hours remained unchanged; administration intends to go ahead with 10-hour adjunct scheduling rule. WCCFT will have to mobilize and find ways to provide information to the members, the community and to the Board of Trustees about this change in practice and working conditions at WCC. Mobilization was planned.

The E Board will work closely with ELI adjunct faculty because the change that the administration wants to implement will dramatically change their working conditions at WCC.

With a change of electoral procedures the constitution has to reflect that change. We will present those changes to the membership at our next general meeting in February 2014. EB approved changes 12-0-0.

The treasurer distributed stipends to E Board members. The EB voted on providing the secretary with an additional stipend for office management work he has provided already and will provide during the year. Approved 12-0-0. This stipend will be split in two installments.